
RALLY ISLAS CANARIAS – RALLY OF SPAIN 
  24 - 27 April 2025 

 

 

Date: 25.04.2025 Time: 20:00 hrs 

 

Subject: STEWARDS DECISION No. 2  Document No: 2.3 
 

 

From: The Stewards 
 

To: The Competitor ROBERTO DAPRÀ of Car No. 24 
 Crew ROBERTO DAPRÀ / LUCA GUGLIELMETTI 
  
 WRC Promoter 
 All Competitors / crew members 
 

 
The Stewards, having received a request from the WRC Promoter, have considered the following 
matter and determine the following: 
 
Request To allow an onboard camera removal from Car No. 24 at the team´s service bay 

before the commencement of the flexi-service on Friday, April 25th, 2025. 
  

Decision Permission is granted under the following conditions: 

 Car No. 24 is neutralised once it has been driven into the service bay. 

 Camera removal work shall be observed by a Scrutineer. 

 No other work/service is allowed on the car during the removal of the camera. 

 After the completion of the camera removal, the car may remain under parc 
fermé conditions in the service bay. 

 Once the team is ready to start the service, the start time at TC6B will be 
modified on the time card by an Official, and normal service may be started. 

  
Reason For promotional reasons, the Stewards consider the WRC Promoter´s request 

acceptable. 
 
Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in 
accordance with Article 15 of the 2025 FIA International Sporting Code and Chapter 4 of the FIA Judicial 
and Disciplinary Rules. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mazen Al-Hilli Andrew Kellitt  David Domingo 
The Stewards 
 
This decision was notified to the Competitor’s officially nominated representative as below: 
 

Name (in block letters): SIMONE SCATTOLIN Date: 25.4.2025 

Position within the team: TEAM COORDINATOR Time: 20:05 

 
Published on the Organiser’s Digital Notice Board on 25.4.2025 at 20:25 hrs. 


